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Hello Everyone, 
 
 Hope everyone is having a wonderful summer. 
Sad part is that it's almost over. Hopefully everyone has 
had the chance to get their boats inspected in time for slip 
night. As a reminder, keep in mind that it must be done 
by September 1st. There will be no exceptions after the 
due date. Find any officer or pier captain to get it done. 
For all those that are new members and that need to bid on a slip, you must    
attend slip night. For those that are current slip holders, if you can't make the 
meeting and are satisfied with your current slip let R/C Ron know prior to slip 
night.  
 Huge thanks and pat on the back to Ellen Richards and the volunteers 
who helped make the Wine and Blues and huge success. I heard nothing but 
positive feed back from everyone as I was walking around meeting new people. 
This is definitely one of the biggest events for our club and enough thanks can't 
be said to the entertainment committee and the work crews that put their time in 
to pull it all together.  
 As a couple side notes to leave off with: We have the Labor Day cruise 
coming up on September 5-7th and the member appreciation on September 18th. 
Hope to see as many as possible participate and remember to enjoy as much of 
the rest of summer as you can!! 
       Bobby Kuhl 

Commodore Bobby Kuhl 

Blues & Wine Festival 



 
 
 
 

September Breeze 
 
 I never though the day would come, but…it is sad to think this is the last 
Breeze article that I will ever write.  
 The past two years have flown by but I couldn’t have asked for a better 
support system through all the trials and tribulations I faced as EYC’s 2014/2015 
Princess. Without all of the membership here at Eastern I would not have accom-
plished all the goals that I set for myself over the past two years. I would like to rewind and talk about all that 
we have accomplished as a club over the past two years. First, Rock and Inspire was an event created by   
myself to raise money for the National Brain Tumor Society and was a huge success both years, reining in a 
total of $14,836! Please know we have made a huge difference in the field of Brain Tumor research, every 
penny counts because a penny could save a life. I hope to continue hosting this event due to the amount of 
success and pride it brings to my family along with all others affected by brain tumors.  
 Next, Eastern has continued their tradition of holding the Middle River Fireworks Extravaganza, rais-
ing money for No Person Left Behind. This is a great event to bring EYC’s members, family, and guests to 
enjoy our independence and a great day of festivities, while giving back to veterans who earned and maintain 
our freedom. Also, Eastern has become well known for the hosting of the Blues and Wine Festival every 
year. This is a great event for all to join in wine tastings and support all local and/or corporate businesses. All 
of these events (which just name a few) have created and represent Eastern with a truly great and inspiring 
name.  
 I am so proud to have represented a yacht club that has such a passion to give back to the community. 
I would like to thank everyone for shaping me into the person I am today and only inspiring me to reach all 
the goals I set for myself. I hope to continue to make Eastern proud throughout the years as I go into            
professional fundraising/marketing. A huge thank you goes out to my family who supports me through            
everything I do with no questions asked. Although this is my last breeze article, it is not the last of me! I will 
be proudly showing Eastern's next princess through the ropes and of course come back for more boating       
adventures. Once again, thanks to each and every one of you for making a difference in my life and many 
others! 
        With Love, 
          Princess Savannah Hemling 

Special Thanks to Chairperson Ellen Richards and 

the Blues and Wine Festival committee.                 

What a great day and another very successful 

event.       Thank You Ellen! 



   

 
 
Greetings Eastern Family, 
 
 We are winding down on another year of great boating and fellowship. I can’t believe the 
third gold star for my uniform is only 40 days away…crazy…right?! 
 I want to take this month to tell every individual at this great club, THANK YOU. Thank 
you for who you are and for the talents you bring to this club. We have a broad array of              
personalities, professions and skills which make up this membership. We have individual 
thoughts and ideas that come together to create change. I know our attempt is to change for         

improvement but these changes are a small piece of the large picture. Although these changes are small, they are significant for 
moving the club forward and keeping pace with the times. Everyone has contributed in their own way. I want to recognize all 
of you for your hard work and dedication to this club. Thank you for your continued support and commitment to Eastern Yacht 
Club…and it still is…the friendliest club on the bay.  

STILL LOOKING FOR OD HELP… 
 We are currently in need of ODs for the 3rd Friday of the month spot (6-2am) and the 4th Saturday shift (7-2am). 
Please contact me if you are interested in any one of these spots. If you’re not sure what an OD (Officer of the Day) is and 
what the OD does during the work shift, please contact me. Also, if you are a Social member and would like to give back some 
of your time to the club, you can help out with the OD duties. Please contact me directly at 443-338-0443. 
 
Bartenders, ODs or other elected officers: it is important to respect the wedding events that are taking place during the season. 
If you require something from the big building during the event, use the outside access for the kitchen or the office area. If you 
must go into the venue, please be dressed appropriately.  
 

MY QUOTE FOR SEPTEMBER…   

           “POSITIVE ACTIONS AND KIND WORDS, IT’S AN ATTITUDE…” 
  
          Much Love, V/C Frank 

If you have something to put into the Breeze, the cut off date is the 20th of each month.  Please send your              
information in a MS document to EYCjlk381@gmail.com . Mark the subject BREEZE.  I do not have a program 

  

~ EYC Hours of Operation for ODs        September 
2015  ► 

Sun  Mon  Tue Wed Thu  Fri  Sat 
    1 

  
2 
  

3 
D Peffer 6-11pm 

4 
               6pm to Close 

5 Labor Day Cruise 
Pratzer Noon-7pm 

Harris 7pm to Close 

6 Labor Day Cruise 
Benyo 

Noon-8pm 

7 Labor Day 
  

8 
  

9 
  

10 
Grill     6-11pm 

11 GMM 
Pipkin 6pm to Close 

12 
Hawkes Noon-7pm 

Burke 7pm to close 

13 
Green 

Noon-8pm 

14 
  

15 
  

16 
  

17 
Poz    6-11pm 

18 Member              
Appreciation Party 
 OPEN    6pm to Close 

19 
Herster Noon-7pm 

Carney 7pm to Close 

20 Family Day 
Stallings 

Noon-8pm 

21 22 
  

23 
  

24 
D Peffer 6-11 pm 

25 BOG 
B Fillman 6pm to Close 

26 
Fountain  Noon-7pm 

OPEN    7PM to Close 

27 
Beaty 

Noon-8pm 

28 
  

29 
  

30 
  

 
OD Schedule, OD Schedule, OD Schedule, OD Schedule, if you cannot make your shift it is your 

responsibly to have it covered. Switch with another ODODODOD    



 
 
         
 Slip Night is just around the corner, September 11th to be exact, right after the GMM. If you 
are in a temporary slip you will need to be present or have a representative there to be able to bid on a 
slip. If you are already in a permanent slip and wish to remain there you need not be present. This not 
only applies to the boat slips but also the RV slips. There has been a lot of movement, especially on A 
pier, and I would suggest that all involved would get together and try to figure out a solution that 
works well for all. 
 The summer is starting to wind down, but there are still many great days to get out and enjoy 
the waters of the Bay. The first weekend of September is the Labor Day Cruise and thanks to our Fleet 
Captain Brian we will be going to Tolchester for a great weekend. I understand a few boats will be 
going over Friday night to enjoy the music, the pool, and maybe one, or more, of their mudslides. 
Hope to see you all there for a great time.     R/C Ron 
       
       
 
 

SOUNDS AROUND THE BAY 
Have you ever wondered what all those horns blowing on the bay mean?  Here is a list of various signals you may hear and 
their meaning. 
1 short blast (1 second)   I want to pass you on my port side (Hint: PORT = 1 syllable = 1 short blast) 
2 short blasts     I want to pass you on my starboard side (Hint: STARBOARD = 2 syllables = 2 short blasts) 
3 short blasts   Engine is in reverse 
4 short blasts   you intend to leave your dock. If you need to back out of your docking area, you would sound 1 long blast and 
then 3 short blasts.  
5 short blasts Danger, or do not understand approaching boat's intentions 
1 prolonged blast (4-6 seconds) Warning: Entering or exiting a blind turn, Nearing an obstructed area, Leaving a dock or a 
berth 
1 prolonged blast every 2 minutes Power-driven vessel operating in low or restricted visibility 
1 prolonged blast + 2 short blasts every 2 minutes Sailing vessel operating in low or restricted visibility 
Note: Another option is to use your VHF radio to reach agreement with another vessel in a meeting or crossing situa-
tion. The Rules state that vessels that reach agreement over VHF radio do not need to make the required sound signals. 
 
     

 
 
 
 

Happy Labor Day everyone!! 
 
 The Eastern Wine and Blues Festival was the absolute best!  I can’t imagine how it 
could be any better than that.  From the weather, to the assortment of vendors, to the wineries, it 
was a wonderful day.   Thanks to everyone who supported the Gulls by coming up and enjoying 
a great breakfast Saturday and Sunday.  The wine rack contained 37 bottles of wine at last count 
and the winner was very happy.  Thanks to all who donated a bottle or two or more of wine to this, it is a huge money maker. 
Thank to my daughter Caelea who walked around and sold the tickets, She sold over 600 tickets!! 
 The next Gulls event will be the Crab feast see flyer attached.  It is October 17th.  We will have tickets to sell starting 
Labor day Weekend.  We will also have signup sheet in the Tiki bar for the kids to sign up and help again this year. This is a 
sell out every year so please buy your tickets early.  We will sell out indoor seating first, and then if weather permits we will 
sell additional tickets the day of the event for outdoor seating. 
 
 Wishing everyone a safe and enjoyable Labor Day weekend!! 
. 
       Have a great month and hope to see you around the club. 
             Chris Gannon 

A Bit of Nautical background 



 
 

       
EYC Family, 
 
 Well we are approaching the late days of summer but the boating fun is going strong. I wanted 
to remind everyone that we still have a few trips planned before the end of boating season. Please see 
below the dates that we will be heading out for Labor Day and the Frostbite cruise. I am looking         
forward to some great fun on these trips and would love for you all to be a part of these memories. 
 
 Just a reminder will be heading to Tolchester Marina for Labor Day. We will be heading over 
Saturday September 5th and staying until Monday September 7th. You will need to call Tolchester        
Marina ASAP, as slips will go fast. The reservations are under Eastern Yacht club. Once you have 
booked your slip please let me know so I know who will be attending this trip. 
 

Tolchester Marina - (410) 778-1400 September 5 through the 7th  
Reservations are under Eastern Yacht Club 

 
 Lastly I wanted to let you know that we will be doing the Frostbite Cruise again this year leaving October 2nd and  
returning October 4th. We will be heading downtown for the Fells Point Festival and staying at Henderson’s Wharf Marina. 
Please make your reservations ASAP as they are treating slips as first come first served.  They currently have 30 slips available 
and they are starting to get bookings so call today and reserve your slip. 
 

Henderson’s Wharf Marina- 410-732-1049 October 2nd to the 4th 
Reservations are under Eastern Yacht club 

 
           Thank you,  F/C Brian 

September 2015 Sick and Welfare    By Robin Ashton 
 

Please keep all of our EYC members, their family and friends in your thoughts and prayers                                    
during their time of need: 

 

Fred Puhl fell on 7/30 and got really bruised up.  He is at                                                                  

Oakwood Assisted Living due to complications from t his fall. 

Miriam Puhl fell on 8/21 and is also very bruised u p and has a chipped tooth.   

Jason Grupps girlfriend, Jennifer, is having kidney  issues. 

Shirley Wilson had vein surgery on 8/10 

Michelle Tarr had hip replacement surgery on 8/10 

Ed Yeager had his foot amputated and may need the o ther amputated as well.  

Jeff Fluharty was in hospital for cellulitis. 

Julie and Pete Beyrodt lost their doggy Brandy 

 
On a good note, Tom and Sue Kinard will be grandpar ents again.   

 
Contact Robin Ashton at spunky508@live.com or 443-8 89-7374 for sick and welfare news.   
It would be nice to hear lovely news as well; such as births, weddings, and graduations etc.   

THE SOONER WE KNOW,  THE SOONER EYC’S WELL WISHES C AN BE SENT    THANK YOU!! 
 





                 
    

 

Second Saturday  9AM Fourth Saturday  9AM Capt. Steve Uhl Dock Master  

Brian Neff Jenn  Coker Chrissy Gannon Gulls President 

James Gill Brian Harrison 1
st

 Mate Ellen Richards Ent. Chair. 

Pat Lange Russell Butler P/C Lillian Mullaney Chaplain  

Rick Nazelrod Ricky Pope  

Jason Grupp .      

Brian Hemling BOG       

     

Mid Week Officers on BOG ODs 

Dave Ellis Cmdr. Bobby Kuhl           Diane Peffer 1of 3 Thurs 6PM-11 PM 

Mickey Kunkowski V/C     Frank Winterling    Paul  Poswiatowski 2of 3 Thurs 6PM-11 PM 

Bre4 White R/C     Ron Peffer J Grill 3of 3 Thurs 6PM-11 PM 

Jeffery Baier F/C     Brian Harrison  1
st

 Friday 6PM 2AM 

Terry Murray Secretary   P/C Pete Beyrodt Chris6ne Pipkin 2
nd

 Friday 6PM 2AM 

Jim Saintsing Treasurer    Don Czapla OPEN   3
rd

 Friday 6PM 2AM 

   Rob Fillman 4
th

 Friday 6PM 2AM 

   P/C Tim Pratzer 1
st

 Saturday 12PM 7PM 

Robin Ashton Asst. Treasurer Jim Harris 1
st

 Saturday  7PM 2AM 

Skip Richardson Plumbing Gloria Hawkes 2
nd

 Saturday 12PM 7PM 

Brian Rockstroh Plumbing Duff Burke 2
nd

 Saturday  7PM 2AM 

Kevin Gannon  BOG Electric Mary Herster 3
rd

 Saturday 12PM 7PM 

John Ashton III BOG Electric Bryan Carney 3
rd

 Saturday  7PM 2AM 

John Grill Webmaster Jeanne4e Fountain 4
th

 Saturday 12PM 7PM 

OPEN  Garden Maintenance OPEN   4
th

 Saturday  7PM 2AM 

Steve Goles Garden Maintenance Barry Benyo 1
st

 Sunday 2 PM to 10 PM 

Carolyn Creamer  House Supplies (order/stock) Brian Green 2
nd

 Sunday 2PM to 10 PM 

Rob Smith Bath House Every other week Joe Stallings 3
rd

 Sunday 2 PM to 10 PM 

Stan Reip Bath House Every other week Ray Beaty 4
th

 Sunday 2 PM to 10 PM 

Mickey Zambelli Tiki Bar Clean Weekly   

Adam Hale BOG HV/AC 

Rhonda Lagamba Equipment Maintenance 

Steve Uhl Deck Cleaner/Table (Fridays)  Jack Deckelman  Honorary Member 2015   2016 

P/C Jim Kinard BOG Breeze/Finance Chair  Terry Levee         Honorary Member 2014   2015 

Paul Richards Entertainment Commi4ee       

P/C Pete Beyrodt BOG Pres. Hold Corp Gold Members         Buy Outs 

Chuck Krug Receiving Wed’s John Ashton Jr.  Harold Webb 

Bob Kuhl Receiving Wed’s P/C  Chip Miller  Ray Holter 

   P/C Lillian Mullaney  Ron Ri4er 

                             House Commi%ee Tom Potere  Tom Wintz 

V/C Frank Winterling House Commi4ee Chair Fred Puhl  Bob Wilkens 

Sharon Winterling BOG Affairs Booking Agent Henry Senz  Bob Murray 

P/C Tom Kinard Purchasing Agent (bar)   P/C Ed Yeager  P/C Mike McVeigh 

Sarah Ramesy BOG Bar Manager                                       P/C Thea Coker 

Diane Peffer   HR/ Payroll  P/C  Gary Blankenship 3yr. break (Feb 2014-Feb 2017)                                                

       P/C  Terry Bowles 3yr. break (June 2015 to June 2018) 

Eastern Yacht ClubEastern Yacht ClubEastern Yacht ClubEastern Yacht Club    
Look who is doing whatLook who is doing whatLook who is doing whatLook who is doing what    

September   2015September   2015September   2015September   2015    



 

Eastern Yacht ClubEastern Yacht ClubEastern Yacht ClubEastern Yacht Club    
Membership Appreciation NightMembership Appreciation NightMembership Appreciation NightMembership Appreciation Night    

Friday, September 18, 2015  7:00pm Friday, September 18, 2015  7:00pm Friday, September 18, 2015  7:00pm Friday, September 18, 2015  7:00pm ––––    11:00pm11:00pm11:00pm11:00pm    
    

All Members are Welcomed & Invited to Attend as All Members are Welcomed & Invited to Attend as All Members are Welcomed & Invited to Attend as All Members are Welcomed & Invited to Attend as 
We will Celebrate Our Year of Accomplishments We will Celebrate Our Year of Accomplishments We will Celebrate Our Year of Accomplishments We will Celebrate Our Year of Accomplishments     

7:00pm Appetizers  8:00pm Program7:00pm Appetizers  8:00pm Program7:00pm Appetizers  8:00pm Program7:00pm Appetizers  8:00pm Program    
9:00pm 9:00pm 9:00pm 9:00pm ––––    11:00pm DJ Music & Dancing11:00pm DJ Music & Dancing11:00pm DJ Music & Dancing11:00pm DJ Music & Dancing    

Be Part of the FUN at Be Part of the FUN at Be Part of the FUN at Be Part of the FUN at     
The Friendliest Yacht Club on the Bay !The Friendliest Yacht Club on the Bay !The Friendliest Yacht Club on the Bay !The Friendliest Yacht Club on the Bay !    

Business Casual Attire Please Business Casual Attire Please Business Casual Attire Please Business Casual Attire Please ––––    Officers will be in UniformOfficers will be in UniformOfficers will be in UniformOfficers will be in Uniform    

Eastern Yacht Club Princess 2016 

 

It is my honor to announce with great pride the  

appointment of our New Princess for 2016 

Miss Mackenzie Smith 
Princess Mackenzie will be crowned on October 9th during the  

GMM meeting at Change of Watch. 

Please make plans to attend and show your Support.  

That’s Right, I/P/C Charlie Daughtery  





Steamed Crabs From Lady Frances
Crabs served 1:30-4:30 Food until 5:30

Homemade Maryland 
**Crab Soup**
Pork Barbeque

Asst. Meat & Cheese Trays
Potato Salad ~ Cole Slaw

Fresh Fruit ~ Asst. Desserts
Draft Beer ~ Wine ~Soda

MUSIC
Call Jimmy Samms with any 

Questions
443-610-8422

Call Steve Uhl for dockage
480-543-8255
For Tickets
$40.00 

Sold at Tiki Bar

Please drink responsibly
Don’t Drink & Drive!!





Eastern Yacht Club  
PO Box 7872  
2330 Seneca Rd. 
Essex, MD 21221  

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 SeptemberSeptemberSeptemberSeptember    

5th-7th Labor Day Cruise to Tolchester  

11th  GMM  830 PM      SLIP NIGHT 

  Gulls Meeting 730 PM 
13th  EYC Princes Pageant 
18th  Member Appreciation Party 
20th  YCM Annual Family Picnic 
25th  BOG 7PM 
 

OctoberOctoberOctoberOctober    
3-4th  Frost Bite Cruise 
4th   Fleet Review 11 AM 
9th   GMM/Change of  Watch EYC & Gulls 
17th  Gulls Crab Feast 
23rd  BOG 


